Michael Goodwin
Head of Sibford School
 
Dear Sir
 
We were pleased to invite George Parish and Charlotte Bird to Sibford School to speak at one of our morning meetings last week.  The spoke eloquently about their campaign to retain a full service at the Horton Hospital and I know that many of our young people were moved to write letters of support.  For many of them, it is their first taste of the democratic process and, as future voters, I believe strongly that they have a right to be heard. As a Quaker School, we have a strong tradition of peaceful protest and it was encouraging to see so many young people prepared to take direct action. Some of those listening were young people who live at Sibford School as part of our boarding community. They were conscious that the proximity of the Horton has made a real difference to them on occasions when they have been unwell in the night, or had to attend accident and emergency after a sporting injury.  They do not relish a much longer journey to Oxford, and as the Head who might sometimes have the responsibility of staying at the bed side in the small hours of the morning, I wholeheartedly support the campaign to Keep “Hands of the Horton”. There are better reasons than the sleep deprivation of one Head to keep hospital services at current levels, but, in an area which supports a number of boarding schools, it seemed to me a point that has hitherto been overlooked.[image: image1.png]



 
With best wishes
 
 
Michael Goodwin
